
 

At Brockenhurst CE Primary School & Pre-School our vision is to inspire a love of learning, within a nurturing Christian environment. 

“Loving, Hopeful, Thankful” 
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 2019    
Welcome:  School Notices 

Dear Parents and Friends of Brockenhurst CE Primary and Pre-

School  

I hope this newsletter finds you well.  

I am pleased to share with you the proposed staffing for next 
September. Pre-School and Badger’s Rest remain unaltered with 

the usual friendly and familiar faces. 

2023-24 Staffing Teams 

Year Teacher Supporting Adults 

R Miss Prichard Mrs Shilton 

1 Mrs Platt 

& Miss Lever 

Mrs Kitcher 

2 Miss Michael Miss Jones 

Miss Welton 

3 Mrs Morris Mrs Cooper 

4 Miss Blick Mrs Langton 

Miss Murphy/Mrs Birch 

5 Mrs Edwards 

& Mrs Erdbeer 

Mrs Cowell 

Mr Smith 

6 Miss Martin Mrs Martin 

Mrs Nixon 

Mrs Hodkin/Mrs Olney 

ELSA/Nurture 

Mrs Macey-Dare & Mrs Shilton 

Forest School 

Miss Jones & Miss Welton 

J Littlewood, Head Teacher 

j.littlewood@brockenhurst-primary.hants.sch.uk 

 • We would like to remind you of the importance of good attendance. 
Data shows that pupils with higher attainment have lower levels of 
absence (source DfE):  

 
Absence will not be authorised for holidays during term time. If 10 
sessions of unauthorised absence (a session being a morning or an 
afternoon) are recorded in any 10 week rolling period Penalty 
Notices may be issued to each parent. 
• If you have a 3 or 4-year old you may be entitled to 30 hours free 
childcare a week. Check if you are eligible at:  
https://www.gov.uk/30-hours-free-childcare 
If your child turns 3 years old between 30th April and 31st August, the 
recommended time to apply is: 15th June to 31st July. The deadline 
for application for 30 hours childcare for the autumn term is 31st July. 
All 3 and 4 year olds are eligible for 15 hours free childcare; this does 
not require an application on this website. 
• As the weather starts to improve, please remember to apply sun 
cream to your child before they come to school each morning. Every 
child should also have a water bottle and sun hat at school; children 
will be encouraged to wear these as required throughout the day. 

Reasons to Celebrate:   Calendar 

• The children continue to work hard - congratulations Rhinefield 
who have won the house treat reward this term. They can wear 
pyjamas whilst watching a film with popcorn on Thursday 25th 
May. It is important to us that effort is rewarded and the house 
treats and class treats are ways we remind children of this. 
• This week a group of Y5/6 children attended a Quadkids 
Athletics fixture at Priestlands School. The children were fantastic 
at supporting and encouraging each other; well done to all. 

 Mon 22nd May 

Wed 24th May 

Wed 24th May 

Thurs 25th May 

Thurs 25th May 

29th May-2nd June 

Mon 5th June 

Fri 9th & 16th June 

Mon 19th June 

Thurs 22nd June 

Fri 23rd June 

Sun 25th June 

Fri 30th June 

Mon 10th July 

Tues 11th July 

Wed 12th July 

Fri 14th July 

Mon 17th July 

Mon 17th July 

Fri 21st July 

Friday 1st Sept 

New YR welcome meeting @ 6.30pm 

Whole school litter pick 

PTA Disco 

Class Photographs 

Rhinefield House treat 

Half term holiday 

Inset Day 

Y6 Bikeability 

PSHE Parents Information evening 6.30pm 

Whole school Geography walk 

Y2/6 Fire Safety talk 

PTA Summer Fete 

Y6 transition day – Highcliffe School 

Sports Day (weather permitting) 

Y6 Priestlands intake Day 

Bag2School 8.30am 

Back up Sports Day 

Moving up morning 

Meet the Teacher 3.15pm 

Last day of term 

Inset Day 

Pause For Thought 

A lot of hard work is hidden behind nice things – Ralph Lauren 

Keep in touch via: 

brockenhurstceprimary  School News 
 

 

Governor Request: At our most recent governing body 

meeting we discussed our modern foreign language provision 
in school. Our children enjoy learning Spanish and we would 
like them to have the opportunity to enhance their skills. 
Therefore we are asking if you or anyone you know locally 
speaks Spanish and would be willing to come into school on a 
regular basis to support this area. If you can help please get in 
touch with the school office. Many thanks. Vicky Wales, Chair 
of Governors 

mailto:j.littlewood@brockenhurst-primary.hants.sch.uk
https://www.gov.uk/30-hours-free-childcare

